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Portsmouth
Cit Yy Council

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

RE: ALAN BREWER, MSc CANDIDATE, PORTSMOUTH UNIVERSITY 94-95
161 SYDENHAM COURT, BERKSHIRE CLOSE, FRATTON, POl IRQ
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Han pshirc

County Councll

he Coslt Winchester, Hoampshire 5022 8UC
Mr A Brewer Telaphane 01962 B4184|
IMG Ltd & Intemational Agenda 21 Ltd Fax 01942 847055
Suite FY Fax (zbnormal loads) 01962 854045
Venture Tower,
Fratton Road, Portsmouth
PO1 SDL

Heidi Hack
(N10AD) RATTRD

25 June 2002 heidi.hack@hants.gov,uk

Dear Mr Brewer
INITIAL COORDINATOR FOR ENERGY NETWORK FOR NRI PROJECT

Thank you for your time in coming to Winchester and meeting with us on 6 June, As
requested, I am conlirming the outcome of that meeting in writing,

As you recall, we discussed the natural resources initiative which is currently being
undertaken by Hampshire County Council,  The NRI project aims to develop
business practices and individual lifestyle changes that achieve the cfficient use and
conscrvation of natural resources. It aims to facilitale the development of a virtuous
circle of production and consumption ot goods being reused, recycled and
reprocessed, minimising overall energy usc.

An integral part of this process will be to work with existing networks and to develop
new opportunities. At the meeting we discussed whether you would like to act as
mitial co-ordinator for the NRI1 enerov network. nulling in the ke plavers in the field

under the NRI project,

If you have any further queries please do not hesitate to contact me on the above
details

Yours sincerely

for County Surveyor

ohn Ekins ogoe reenp rice N
] ALAN BREWER « 11 JUNE 2002




Hampshire e
County Council

Property, Business and Regulatory Services
Three Minsters House

76 High Street, Winchester

Hampshire SO23 8UL

Telephone 01962 841841

OF

Alan J. Brewer

PSECC, Unit 1.2 Central Point

Kirpal Road Fax 01962 841326
Portsmouth
PO3 6FH

znguiries to. . Mike Fitch My reference

et e 01962 847846 Your reference

date Friday 16™ May 2008 E-mail Mike fitch@hants.gov.uk

Dear Alan

Re Sustainable School's Opportunities

Pirstly, I would like to record my thanks to you and Kevin Fllis for the meeting yesterday to
tell us about the work of PSECC.

I think ir fair to say you raised with us considerable interest in the work that you are doing
rhrough PSECC and we would like to explore further how we might be able to work with

your organmsation and how PSECC can help Hampshire County Council with it’s s plans for
reducing carbon emissions and contriburing to the climate ch'mgc agenda.

I agreed to let you have some background information about Hampshire County Council’s
property p()rrfnhn to assist vou with your thinking abour how our respective organisations
might be able to connect.

[n broad terms the County Council’s property portfolio is comprised of some 7,000 buildings
across 1,000 sites in Hampshire. The attached chart gives you an idea of the range of
buildings that we manage, nearly 75% being schools. We are currently undertaking a major
Strategic Property Review particularly around our office accommodation portfolio and new
ways of working.

Hampshire County Council will become a CRC organisation from 2010 and [ attach a report
that I presented to Cabinet recently in this connection. The report provides detailed
information about ¢nergy use and carbon dioxide emissions in respect of the County
Council’s property portfolio and street lighting obligations. You will see from the report that
we have identified three Corporate work streams and these are now at development stage.

Once you have had an opportunity to consider the atrached information T would appreciate
receiving your comments about how you feel you can help with our Corporate work streams
and Carbon Reduction Commitment (CRC).

= Acting Director of Property, Business and Regulatory

TESTOR IN PEOPLE Karen Murray

100% recycles paper
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‘The areas that scemed to us te be of most interest include;
e Susrainable energy in schools.
e Strategic energy company partnership
e large scale biomass energy generation.

Alan, in covering the above issues it would be particularly helpful if you could explain how
the funding arrangements for these strategic initiatives operate. This will be important for me
to understand in relation to the impact on the County Council borrowing authority. Also, if
vou could share with us information of live projects that you have implemented elsewhere, |
know that would be helpful in explaining to my colleagues how these initiatives might work in
the County Council.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Yours sincerely

WU S el

Mike Fitch
Head of Property Management

Enc.

cc. Steve Hall
Andrew Spencer
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To whom it may concern

Reference Mr Alan Brewer

| was the Director of the Hampshire Natural Resources Initiative (HNRI) until | left the county in 2005. The HNRI was a
public /private sector network of organisations that were working in the field on conservation of natural resources;
materials, water, natural environment and the development of renewable energy.

Mr Brewer approached the HNRI representing a network of organisations that were interested in providing renewable
solutions and with the potential to realise funding that would promote the development of renewable energy
projects. At the time what was needed was someone to pull together those interested in this area and Mr Brewer was
given this task.

Mr Brewer did present the HNRI with a report on ideas and opportunities for future development.

Whilst not involved as a Director or trustee of HNRI MR Brewer was active in this area and attended a number of
meetings and offered a range of ideas.

The HNRI embedded into the county an approach to sustainability that has seen a number of results on all areas of its
work.

Bob Lisney
Ex Director HNRI

18/11/11



\I South East
‘ [ Blandford House, Farnborough Road, Aldershot, Hants GU11 2HA

Telephone:  Direct Dialling: 01252 361919

DEFENCE ESTATES DCSADFTS;  (9)4217 3919

Delivering Estate Solutions to Defence Needs E?;S;m”e: ?j;ﬁg?dgr?]](;?tﬁﬁq er@de.mod.uk
Internet Site: www.defence-estates.mod.uk

A.Brewer Esq Your Ref.

International Agenda 21 Ltd

39 Woodhay Walk Our Ref.

Havant

Hants Date. 29/11/05

PO9 5RD

Dear Alan

Re: Renewables Energy Initiatives

| refer to our meeting and your subsequent letter dated the 23" November 05 where we discussed the
promotion of the above through the eventual Aldershot Urban Extension marketing initiatives.

As mentioned at our meeting, | am personally supportive of your aims and aspirations and would be prepared
to promote these initiatives to developers through the marketing material. You mentioned that your associates
Marley Eternit Ltd, Vital Energi Ltd, IMGroup, PMSS and GE Wind would be prepared to speculatively
design and cost waste management and renewable energy options which developers could consider for
inclusion in their reserved matters applications. What MoD (as a public body) would need to be mindful of is
not being seen to favour or promote your associates. Therefore you will appreciate that needs to be taken into
account when preparing the information.

You also mentioned that there were grants available that could make the costs of using these alternatives
competitive with traditional sources. | am confident that this information would incentivise developers to
consider renewables.

Perhaps we could liase over the coming months so that an attractive and comprehensive package can be
included for prospective purchasers of the site.

I look forward to working with you over the coming months.

Yours sincerely

Richard Mortimer
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Engenharia e Gestdo de Projectos, SA

The Secretariat General, Government of South Sudan
3" June 2006
Dear Sirs

RE:- Proposal for Joint Venture/Public Private Partnership with the Government of South
Sudan - Environmental Sector

| am pleased to present to you Mr Alan Brewer as a senior representative for Grupo HLC in
Africa.

Mr Brewer has authority to negotiate on behalf of HLC regarding the establishment of a
partnership between HLC and the Govemment of South Sudan to undertake a range of
environmental business from studies to strategy development, and the formation of a suitable

vehicle to promote this.

Yours faithfully

S —

H L Carvalho

Chairman

o
‘=

GRUPO HLC

CcC Vice President - Government of South Sudan,
The Minister for Environment,
The Minister for Industry & Mining,
The Minister for Legal Affairs and Constitutional Review,
The Governor of Jonglei State

- Mark Jenkins, D.l. Jenkins & Associates/ HLC Africa

Sede / Head Office Reino Unido / United Kingdom
HLC- Engenharia e Gestdo de Projectos, SA 15, Berkeley Streef - 47 Floor
Edificio Escritérios de Monsanto London W1J 8DY . United Kingdom
Rua do Alto do Montijo, Lotes | & 2- Piso 4 Phone +44 (C 629 9066

2794-072 Carnaxide PORTUGAL Fax +44 (0)20 7629 9117
244 050 . Fax +351 214 244 051
'o@hic-sa.pt
tribuinte PT 501 689 672 . Capital Social 20.000.000,00
s
ns. Reg. Com. de Cascais-Oeiras N° 8344
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- ou SOUTHAMPTON
CITY COUNCLL INTEGRA
Portsmouth
Mr Alan Brewer
IM Group
22 Curd Ridge Close
Havant
Hants
POY 538G
Enquirics to Campbell Williams My vefaisnce MRS Invite
Direct Line 01962 845661 Your reference
campbell.williams
Date 13 August 2003 E-mali (@hants.eov.uk

Dear Mr Brewer

Material Resources Strategy

I would like to invite you on behall of Southampton City Council, Partsmouth City
Council and Hampshire County Council to participate in the launch of the Material
Resources Strategy for Hampshire. ‘This is a unique opportunity to input into a major
new environmental strategy.

The strategy will for the first time, provide integrated policy guidance on the
management of materials throughout Hampshire Irom initial extraction, through all
aspects of processing, use, re-use and reeycling, to final disposal as waste, Tt will
combine the Hampshire Minerals and Waste Development Framework (The
Hampshire Minerals and Waste Development Framework under new legislation
before Parliament replaces the Hampshire, Portsmouth and Southampton Minerals and
Waste Local Plan, which is currently under review), The Project Integra Strategy, The
Hampshire Household Waste Recycling Centre Strategy, and the Hampshire Natural
Resources Initiative, Instead of running four separate consultation processes, there
will be one integrated consultation, with opportunities for evervone to comment

The strategy will be developed through stakeholder dialogue over the next year, with a
target to complete one overarching strategy for Southampton, Portsmouth and
Hampshire by Autumn 2004.

This consultation programme will begin at Southampton Football Club, St Mary’s
Stadium on the 23™ September, when we will present and begin discussion on the
philosophy and the process of the Material Resources Strategy. These discussions will



then be broadened over the following year covering all the major issues and sctting
out the principles for managing material resources in Hampshire.

[f you would be interested in attending this initial meeting please return the invitation
attached to the HNRI team, at Hampshire County Council who are organising this
¢vent, or by replving by email on the contact details below. We will then be able to
forward the working papers to you which will guide the discussions at this first
meeting.

[f you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact Campbell Williams
on 01962 845661 or campbell. williamsi{@hants.gov.uk.

Yours sincerely

Keith B Estlin
Executive Member for Environment




WARWICKSHIRE MIDDLESEX ISLE OF WIGHT

CRSHITDR

- SURVEYORS & ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERS -

39 CUCKOO HILL ROAD, PINNER, MIDDLESEX HAS 1AS, UK.
Tel.: + 44 (0)20 8866 0713 Fax: + 44 (0)20 8429 0959

Email: sovereign@onetel.com

Contact: . WERRY

Our Ref.: Alan Brewer Your Ref.: Date: 05.08.05

“FOR INTERESTED PARTIES”

Both, Alan Brewer and Sovereign C. S. Ltd., were some of the leaders and founder members
of the Hampshire Natural Resources Initiative (HNRI) from over four years ago and Alan
subsequently went on to co-ordinate the Energy Network and forming the “HNRI — Energy
Consortium™.

Over the years we have sought the expertise and knowledge of Alan to assist in the various
“environmental projects” of Sovereign’s activities, which primarily have been for projects in
Asia and Africa. Some energy — as power focused, whilst the majority of our projects being in
the reduction of energy by recycling and re-utilisation of waste including considering the
energy content in the recycling process, thus “energy conscious” in the most holistic manner.

This has included searching for “environmental utilisation of waste™ products and processes
and when combined with new technology the application and integration of, and of particular
note that in conjunction with SoilBind Ltd.’s polymers.

Alan has not only been a good team leader in our projects, but often with his knowledge and
experience, over the period of February to June this year worked for us as “Environmental
Consultant” taking charge of, leading and directing our various Energy and Waste projects.

Innovation and the ability to mtegrate new techmnologies in relation to the changing world
(lifestyle, population demand trends and projections, climate ete.) the engineering challenge is
like an insatiable desire and given the challenge from corn starck waste to contaminated
animal bone waste he has come up trumps for us.

An enthusiastic, energetic, dedicated, commnutted Environmentalist™ with an anuable, easy to
work with reliable character sums up Alan, and his continued desire to “achieve™ and apply
environmental solutions is now secking greater challenges in being able to see the results of
his efforts, which due to political instability/finances some of the projects, which he was
involved with us have been delayed and thus we are not able for him to stay with us.

We wish him well in his future career.

(Ypererry

Roger Werry
Managing Director

- TOPOGRAPHICAL - BUILDINGS - SERVICES - CONTAMINATION, LANDFILL - AERIAL - HYDROGRAPHIC -
- UNDERGROUND SERVICES - - GROUND PENETRATION RADAR - INFRA RED - MUNITIONS -
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Nick Trew

Managing Director
Grosvenor Garden House
Grosvenor Gardens
London

SW1 OBS

Tel: 0207-8340088
Mbl: 07774-168688

11" July 2005
Reference: Alan Brewer MSc.Grad.MCIWM

To WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

Alan Brewer had worked for our company as the Environmental Business Development Manager
from October 1998 to December 2004. The main areas of activity were in the Energy, Renewable
Energy, Waste sectors and his initial coordination of the HNRI Energy Network and identification
of Renewable Energy projects for Hampshire. As a result of this work Alan has been responsible
for the first formation in Hampshire of a Farmers group for the growing of the Energy Crop
Miscanthus to be used as a feedstock for a 3MWH Energy plant valued at £12 million.

Alan had written Integrated Waste Management Plant feasibility studies for us for the following
cities: Moscow, Doha, Mumbai, Sofia, Edinburgh, Brighton, Hampshire and Winchester. These
plants indicated a possible reduction of MSW to landfill by as much as 90% with EFW recovery.

He is capable of challenging established environmental practices and putting forward suggestions
for change and communicating effectively via reports, emails and letters. Alan is a very capable
Researcher and Analyst and has a strong capability of Facilitating groups for the delivery of
Sustainable Development and the implementation of Project Management.

Alan principally worked from home and was always punctual for numerous meetings in London
and his remuneration for his services was based upon a commission structure / rail & ticket fares.

International Mercantile Group Ltd were increasingly involved with infrastructure developments
away from Alan’s main area of expertise and for this reason Alan’s position was terminated. Alan
has a good character and nothing of a criminal nature is known.

1 would recommend Mr Brewer for any Sustainable Energy, Climate Change or Waste position.

Nick Trew
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Mahaging Director IMGroup




THE MOUNTBATTEN SCHOOL
DML/SWS

3 February 2010

To Whom it May Concern

Re: Alan Brewer PSECC

This is to confirm that The Mountbatten School now has a 9. 72KW photo voltaic system
installed, which cost a total of £53,304.39.

Alan Brewer of PSECC instigated the project for us, via the Ringwood sustainable schools
cluster.

PSECC brought in Project delivery partners, namely SEi and British Gas - Solar
Technologies, to install solar PV system. Alan advised on grants to provide total funding.

The system provides the school and wider community with a greater awareness of renewable
energy. It lowers energy bills and reduces our COz emissions by some 4 tonnes per year.

Alan Brewer of PSECC was critical in the success of this project — his knowledge and
guidance proving invaluable,

Yours sincerely

W NQXMW

D McDonnell (Mrs)
Deputy Headteacher

Whitenap Lane Romsey Hampshire SO051 55Y

t: 01794 502 502 1; 01794 502 501 e: info#mountbatten.hants.sch.uk w: www.mountbatten, hants. sch.uk

Founder Patron: Eart MousiSatten of Burma Hoadizacher. Heather Mclirey Patron: The Lord Bradourme



RINGWOOD Ringwood School

Parsonage Barn Lane

— SPECIALIST LANGUAGE COLLEGE — Ringwood
7 \ Headteacher: Miss C E Edwards:BA(Hons) Hampshire
% 3 > BH24 1SE
‘ “;\;1 | }} i Tel: 01425 475000
T IR o \ 2 | Fax: 01425 473063
NIVE L.\ . [}
GO@ é cju‘é e Email: office@ringwood.hants.sch.uk
I\ 100> 59 www.ringwood.hants.sch.uk
1
26" May 2010

To whom it may concern

Alan Brewer

This is to confirm that Alan Brewer of Portsmouth Sustainable Energy & Climate Change Centre, was
the facilitator and responsible for the technology, consultancy and commitment, and funding
arrangements for the recently installed solar PV at Ringwood School. He worked on the project with
energy and enthusiasm, and without his help it is doubtful whether we would have obtained our 50%
matched funding from British Gas complementing the initial funding provided by the Low Carbon
Buildings Programme, Fnase 2.

He has a real and deep-rooted commitment to the development and promotion of sustainable energy
solutions in energy-hungry public buildings such as schools.

having follov  Gill Hickman
Head of Biology

Sustainability Coordinator
Ringwood School
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UNlVERSlTY(fPORTSMOUTH

Alan Jéhn Brewer

has been awarded the degree of
Master of Science in

ENVIRONMENTAL ENGINEERING

having followed a programme of study approved by Academic Council @

3 June 1997

/(' ]

o (e

Vice-Chancellor

Academic Registrar




CERTIFICATE OF APPRECIATION &
COURSE ATTENDANCE

This certificate is awarded to

Ao Srower

COMMUNITY RENEWABLE ENERGY SCHEMES

INTERNATIONAL AGENDA 21 LTD

Sustainable Development Renewable Energy May 12_14 _2006



Certificate of Attendance

global

This is to certify that

Alan Brewer
of
PSECG

attended the

BRE Global Assessor Training Course on the
BREEAM Education Scheme

On
Tuesday 14"-Thursday 16" October 2008

Date: Thursday 16" October 2008

Pauline Traetto
Training and Events Manager
BRE Global

BRE Global Limited (incorporating LPCB) is an independent third party
approvals body offering certification of fire, security and sustainability
products and services to an international market.
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The Chartered Institution
of Wastes Management

This is to certify that

ALAN BREWER

attended and satisfactorily completed the

PRACTICAL WASTE MANAGEMENT TRAINING COURSE

16" — 18™ March 2004

held on

Chief Excoutive W W




S RN RSRRN SRR U S TR T SRR N S A S T

SR LTSy i R N T SR D IS Fy e i IR b e
L T T —— e s S 5. /4 10 e L A R R e Ve B S e sz

e 0 e T s e

:

ﬁ
|
ERE

ARG

INSTITUTE OF WASTES MANAGEMENT

Founded 1898 - Incorporated 1928
This is to Certify that

Alan J Brewer

was elected and admitted as an
Affiliate Member

on the 20™ August 2001

4n witmess whereof the Sceal of the nstitute has been
affixed bu the Resolution of the General Council

midtnt%Q'Bmg

Chief Fxecutioe @M :

This certificate s issucd by the authority of the Institute only. and not under, in pursuance of, or by virtue of any statutory or Government sanction or authority




Tel: 01752 232235
Our ref: JH/jd
Date: 5 September 2005

Student Registry

University of Plymouth
Drake Circus
Plymouth

Devon PL4 8AA
United Kingdom

tel +44 (0)1752 232 689
fax +44 (0)1752 232 141
www.plymouth.ac.uk

TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN

This is to confirm that Alan John BREWER attended Plymouth Polytechnic
(now the University of Plymouth) from September 1979 to July 1980 and on 4
July 1980 was awarded the Certificate of Higher Education having
successfully completed stage one of the Bachelor of Science Degree in
Environmental Sciences. This award was made by the Council for National
Academic Awards.

/YQW ..............................
Jon Dawe

Awards Administrator

e



NATIONAL DIPLOMA

IN

SCIENCES

Awarded jointly by the Royal Institute of Chemistry; the Institute of Physies;
the Institution of Metallurgists in liaison with other metallurgical interests;

the Institute of Biology; the Institute of Mathematics and its Applications;

the Institute of Medical Lahoratory Sciences; the Department of Education
and Science and the Department of Education for Northern Ireland

This is to certify that

ALAN JOHN BREWER

has satisfactorily completed an approved Full-Time
or Sandwich Course in Sciences at

HIGHBURY TECHNICAL COLLEGE, PORTSMOUTH

and passed externally assessed examinations in

MATHEMATICS

BIOLOGY

MAJOR CHEMISTRY
MAJOR PHYSICS
SCIENTIFIC TECHNIQUES

/R MM ~
g

Under Secretary o —aSccvre;zr#y for Welsh Education
Department of Education and Science Department of Education and Science
’/‘\‘, " .fz 0}
'.\j
Permanent Secretary of the Chairman of the Joint Committee

Department of Education for Northern Ireland

1st August 1977
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